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States believes that the importance of conducting the legal reviews of weapons to determine their 
consistency with the State's international obligations, which for Parties to Additional Protocol I 

is reflected in parts of Article 36, warrants the international community's renewed attention, and 
not just as it relates to Lethal Autonomous Weapons Systems. The U.S. Department ofDefense 
bas long-standing policies and processes for conducting the legal review of weapons when 
acquiring new weapons. Moreover, under a Department of Defense policy with respect to the 
use of autonomy in weapon systems, two reviews, including both legal and policy 

considerations, are conducted of certain types of autonomous weapon systems -- once prior to 
making the decision to enter into formal development of a weapon, and again before a weapon is 
fielded. The United States supports continued informal discussions on Lethal Autonomous 
Weapon Systems within meetings of States Parties to CCW and we hope that such discussions 

will continue to address the importance of conducting such reviews when developing or 
acquiring new weapons. We also hope the CCW will serve as 



complex, and logistically challenging. As we continue these discussions hosted by the ICRC, we 
must remain mindful that, apart from legally required baseline protections, detention procedure 

and processes must remain flexible, practical, and appropriate for the particular situation. We 
look forward to extensive discussion among State participants on their practical experiences and 
views on these issues. 

With respect to both of these initiatives, we highlight that nations will need to find the 
right way to address the conduct of, and frequent violations ofIHL by, non-state actors. It is 
important that international mechanisms not in any way lend legitimacy to non-state actors. On 
the other hand, in discussing non-international armed conflict, it will be critical to address the 

conduct of non-state actors. We look forward to exchanging views with others on how this can 
best be achieved, as the actions of non-state actors undoubtedly will remain an important topic as 

we work toward a world where IHL is better implemented across the full range of ongoing 

conflicts. 

We would also briefly like to signal our strong support for ongoing work to establish a 
Montreux Document Forum where issues relating to private security companies can be 

considered. 

In conclusion, let me once again reaffirm our commitment to IHL and to its effective 

implementation. 

Thank you Mr. Chairman. 
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